SAC Agenda

School Advisory Council
Friday, December 10, 2021

Music Department Presents: Christmas Carols
Acceptance of November minutes
Administrative Report—Dr. Ray

A-Team- Ms. Gunn

PYP/ IB Information- Mrs. Griffiths

Next meeting Friday, January 14, 2022

Looking Ahead:

Dec. 17™- PTO Meeting at 1:00 in PLC room

Dec. 17™- Last day before winter break

Dec. 20-Jan. 3" Winter Break

Jan. 3"- Teacher work day

Jan. 4™- Students return to school

Jan. 7""- Grades due

Jan. 12"- Early release

Jan. 14™- Uniform free/ Distribute reports/ SAC Meeting

Thanks for supporting Janie Howard Wilson!



SAC Meeting Minutes

December 10, 2021

¢ Welcome by John Miller- SAC Chair ‘
o Lesly Morales; Melissa Hernandez; Ashley Rodriguez; John Miller; LaShonda Mose; Lacey

Moye; Tiffany Pressley; Cheryl Donaldson; Kim Griffiths; Genifer Gunn, Linda Bagley; Dr.
Linda Ray

* Music Department Presents: Christmas Carols by Mrs. Rudd
o Students from third grade sang their favorite song from the Christmas concert

* Preview SAC Minutes Review by John Miller — SAC Chair
o Acceptance and Review of November Minutes
= Question: What was the actual total for Thanksgiving Dinner? 218 actual total
for the dinner. We had 274 total for the Dinner with Santa who came to the
event.
=  Motion to Accept- Genifer Gunn
= Motion to Second- Tiffany Pressley

¢ Administrative Report- Dr. Linda Ray

o Janie Howard Wilson will be participating in the Lake Wales Christmas Parade.

o The staff is participating Twelve Days of Holiday Dress

o We did the Ned Show for Kindness and it centered on Kenya and our fundraising will be
going towards assisting wells for clean water. The assembly focused on kindness

o Mrs. Griffiths has presented to the board on the budget for PYP and we presented the
Maps and historical data.

o This past zoom meeting we had more families participate.

® Thank you to Citizen Support Services for the gift cards

o A representative will be coming to present about Child Find for our next parent zoom
meeting. This will change our meeting date to the second Tuesday in January. He will
also mention how to reduce our medical and prescription costs.

o Over the holiday break, all students at Janie Howard Wilson will be participating with
holiday packets to continue to increase their knowledge of skills.

o Students are earning free Kona Ice for their scores with our math fluency program with
Rocket Math. In addition, the classrooms in grades 3-5 are competing for a trophy
within their grade level each week.




A-Team - Presented by Gennifer Gunn and Jamesha Howard
o Students introduced their names, homeroom teacher, and their favorite academic
subject area.
o Students explained the A-Team, how they were chosen for the A-Team, subjects
included in the A-Team, and the how the A-Team competition has changed.
o These students will be competing on February 10, 2022 at Babson Park, Florida.
o Students explained they practice every Tuesday and Thursday by using practice
questions and their economic questions.
PYP/IB- Mrs. Griffiths
o Mrs. Griffiths reviewed the budget that was presented with the board.

Safety Concern-

Rodriguez- Excited for this as it builds on culture. It exposes them to Spanish.
Need to work through the stuff on the wall. You can see what the students are
working on and impressed with the portfolios. There was a lot of student
ownership. Lots of emotion with the butterfly wall and that is what we want at
Janie Howard Wilson.

Hernandez- Loved the passport book as students write about the different
books and reflection. Gardens and taking care of the campus showed the
students how to give back.

Morales- Loved the garden and how the students knew the ownership and to
take care of it.

A huge thank you to Dundee Elementary for this opportunity.

o After a recent accident, pictures were uploaded. A response was given that we should
expect an update in January.



